Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 20th October 2008, at Pentyrch Village Hall
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Stuart Thomas (Chairman), John Harrison, Lindsay Davies, 




Sandie Rosser, Gill Rees, Mike Jones, Sara Pickard, Eric Priday





Sheila Dafis & Caroline O’Connor
IN ATTENDANCE: -
County Councillor: 
Craig Williams (Pentyrch/Gwaelod)
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Penri Williams, Stewart McKay, Jim Prosser & 






County Councillor Delme Bowen (Creigiau/St. Fagans)

Cllr Stuart Thomas took the Chair in the absence of Cllr Penri Williams, who is on holiday.  Cllr Thomas welcomed Cllr Caroline O’Connor to her first meeting, following her co-option on to the Council at the previous meeting.
102
Police Matters
PC Paul Tebbutt (Pentyrch & Gwaelod) and Inspector Nigel Brock were present.  PC Tebbutt apologised for the absence of PC Jones (Creigiau) who was on the opposite shift to himself.  PC Tebbutt nevertheless had the crime details for all three areas from the 15th September to 19th October 2008.
Creigiau:  There had been 69 incidents in Creigiau, resulting in 13 recorded crimes and 6 arrests.  Among these crimes there had been a dwelling house burglary on Parc y Fro, an arrest for theft/robbery and a theft at Creigiau Skips.

Pentyrch & GYG:  There had been 39 incidents, resulting in 7 crimes and 3 arrests.  Among these crimes, in Pentyrch, had been a theft of lead from Penuel Road, a burglary at the Village Stores, where someone had stolen £60 from an open till; and damage to a motor vehicle on Heol y Pentre.

Gwaelod y Garth:  There had been only two incidents of note during the period, namely, the theft from a motor vehicle and the theft of a motor vehicle at the Taffs Well Quarry.

PC Tebbutt went on to advise Councillors that the next PACT meeting was Tuesday 21st October at Pentyrch Rugby Club and the main issues arising from the last meeting were:
1. Speeding at the bottom of Heol Goch and Main Road, GYG.  PC Tebbutt advised the meeting that he had been liaising with County Cllr Craig Williams regarding this matter and they were in touch with the Camera Safety Partnership in an effort to place a speed camera at an appropriate location.  In addition he had been active in the area with the hand-held speed camera, as indeed had PC Jones in Creigiau.  There were also road safety issues in Church Road in relation to horse riding and he was trying to get CCC to put up signs warning drivers, similar to those in Croft y Genau Road, St. Fagans.

2. Dogs loose and killing/injuring sheep.  PC Tebbutt had been in touch with the Community Safety Department in ‘A’ Division (Merthyr Tydfil), where a ‘farm watch’ scheme had been established,  PC Tebbutt was looking to establish a similar set-up in the PCC area involving local farms, small-holdings, the NFU and any other interested parties.
3. Fairmeadow, Pentyrch.  There were ongoing improvements at Fairmeadow.
Finally PC Tebbutt acknowledged receipt of the letter from the Clerk relating to the Remembrance Day service on 9th November and assured the meeting that the Police would be in attendance.
Inspector Brock told the meeting that he was present at the request of the Council and intended addressing himself to the questions raised in the Council’s letter.  He described his role and the area for which he was responsible.  He referred to perceived concerns regarding PC Tebbutt’s dual role as the Neighbourhood Police officer for Pentyrch/GYG and also Radyr/Morganstown.  He assured members that PC Tebbutt was not solely responsible and was assisted by a PCSO in both areas.  Inspector Brock went on to say that PC Tebbutt’s role was as a manager and he was responsible for putting together plans in relation to the policing issues that arose.  Inspector Brock stated that a lot of research was undertaken before making the decision to give PC Tebbutt the dual role and there were hard facts and statistics in support of the decision made.  As a consequence of a number of letters to the Police Authority, the Chief Constable and the Chief Superintendent, most of which had been sent to Inspector Brock for answering, the Chief Superintendent had patrolled the area personally, to satisfy himself that the decision, to give PC Tebbutt the dual role, had been sound and PC Tebbutt was doing a good job.
In relation to the request for statistics relating the number of hours spent on patrol in certain areas of Pentyrch he reiterated what he had stated in his letter of response that the mechanisms to capture day to day routine patrol were not available and to manually collect information of this kind would be time-consuming and could not be justified.  In addition the value, as a stand-alone statistic, would be worthless as there would be no benchmark against which to compare it.  

The Chairman invited any questions for the officers and Cllr Rosser spoke with PC Tebbutt about the persistent parking of a vehicle on a grass verge on Main Road, GYG near the Georgetown access.  PC Tebbutt promised to look into the matter further.
Cllr Jones spoke about a number of issues including two youths who were causing problems at the top of the village of Pentyrch and that this had been phoned through.  He also spoke about receiving confirmation that people who report crime do not have to give their dates of birth.  He queried the need for PACT meetings stating that it was another ‘piecemeal’ solution rather than addressing what the people in Pentyrch want.  He also queried why Fairmeadow was a policing issue.  PC Tebbutt responded by stating that he had not been told about two youths causing problems and no-one had reported any problems to him and if he could be given the information, outside of the meeting, then he would follow it up.  He confirmed that the date of birth was not necessary although nobody had ever complained to him about being asked their date of birth.  As regards the PACT meetings, they were a Government initiative and had been very successful since their introduction 2½ years ago.
Inspector Brock also advised Cllr Jones that dates of birth were not essential but were asked for to confirm identity and to also give the telephone operator an idea of the person with whom they were speaking.  It was the same reason why the ethnicity of complainants was also asked.  He assured members that crime numbers would not be refused because the request for a date of birth had been refused.

Cllr Priday asked if the officers could liaise with their colleagues in the Traffic Department based at Gwaelod y Garth to monitor the movement of HGVs through Pentyrch in contravention of the weight limit.  He felt that the instances occurred in ‘rashes’ and suspected that SatNavs may well be to blame for failing to advise drivers of the existence of a weight restriction.  Both Inspector Brock and PC Tebbutt responded that it would be looked at and also said that the signage at the GYG end, where the overgrowth of vegetation was obscuring the signs, needed to be addressed.

Cllr Harrison asked whether there was anything in the pipeline for the future to improve the collation of the sort of information that had been requested.  Inspector Brock commented that he could envisage some sort of tracking system on the vehicles so that Control Room staff could see where the Police cars were and direct the nearest unit to an incident, but he was sceptical about a similar system for beat patrol officers.
The Chairman, Cllr Thomas, brought the session to a close by advising the next PACT meeting in Creigiau would be on 8th November and asking that the one area of concern was Halloween/Bonfire Night where there had been problems in all three villages in previous years.  He sought assurances that there would be increased patrols for the area.  Inspector Brock confirmed that the two events created major policing issues and a corresponding major policing event was planned for the two days.  Cllr Rosser queried who the Community Liaison officer was for Neighbourhood Watch in GYG and stated she would speak outside the meeting in an effort to resurrect the defunct Neighbourhood Watch.

The Chairman thanked the officers for the attendance at the meeting.

103
Public Session

The Chairman welcomed the four members of the public present.  The Clerk had distributed copies of the Agenda and an explanation of what the ‘Public Session’ meant in both English and Welsh.  
The Chairman also welcomed County Cllr Craig Williams who had asked if he could be first to speak as he had another engagement to attend.  He went on to pay tribute to PC Paul Tebbutt describing him as a fantastic Neighbourhood Police officer.  He was sorry he would not be able to stay for the Council’s discussion in relation to the traffic management issues but he had already spoken to Cllr Bowen and would be happy to attend a site meeting with Cllr Bowen, CCC officers and Community Councillors to take the matters forward.
Haydn Walters of Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch criticised the previous minutes as the Clerk had omitted his complaint about the HGVs on Heol Goch especially those using the Quarry.  The Clerk asked Mr Walters how he came to be in possession of a copy of the minutes, which had yet to be agreed at this meeting.  Mr Walters stated that they had been distributed but was vague as to how that had occurred.  The Clerk assured him that any distribution had not been done officially from his office.  Mr Walters went on to complain about the Quarry lorries stating that the transfer to the new access tunnel had been going on for three years and it was too long.  He addressed an issue regarding policing directly to the officers, who were still present.  It related to the damage to a motor vehicle on Heol y Pentre, as reported by PC Tebbutt, and Mr Walters had written to the Police complaining about the incident.  Inspector Brock assured Mr Walters he had not received a letter.  He finally complained that the Council were being unfair to Cllr Jones and were making issues personal.  He said that Cllr Jones was a messenger conveying the complaints of residents.
Kenneth Hughes of 11 Cefn Penuel stated that at the previous meeting the PCC had talked about Traffic Management issues only in relation to Pentyrch.  He understood that there were 53 items that had been brought up to take forward to CCC.  He did not see how taking forward so many issues could get anything done.  He fully supported Cllr Jones and felt that Pentyrch should be sorted first and then any other issues in the other villages could be dealt with later.
Ryan Griffiths referred to the roads of Bronllwyn and Heol y Pentre as ‘rat runs’ and owing to a recent illness had been at home for some two months during which he had observed, at first hand, the behaviour of car drivers up, around and over the speed humps.  In general he felt they were ineffective describing how larger vehicles paid no heed to them at all passing over them in excess of the speed limit.  He also referred to the number of renovations occurring on Heol y Pentre where builders’ vehicles had to park on the pavement in order that vehicles such as buses could get past on the road.  He went on to talk about the condition of the road describing the road between the Kings Arms and the Church as ‘atrocious’.  He was especially aggrieved at the contractors employed by CCC to fill the pot-holes, who were only using the tarmac normally used for pavements to fill in the holes.  There was no attempt to dig out the pot-hole and fill it properly before adding the tarmac, rolling it and then sealing the repair.  He pointed to the contractors working for the utility companies that did the work properly; but CCC contractors were doing a cheap patch job which would crumble and deteriorate very quickly meaning that they had to do it again weeks or months later.  County Cllr Craig Williams agreed with Mr Griffiths and had already taken this on board as an issue to highlight.
The Chairman thanked all the members of the public for their contributions.
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Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Councillor Thomas referred to the point made by Mr Hughes to advise that the issue of Traffic Management was for the PCC area and not just Pentyrch, the confusion sometimes came because the Council and the village both shared the name Pentyrch.  The issues that had been raised would be considered later in the meeting and taken forward.  There was a general discussion.
Cllr Priday made the point that not all 53 proposals were supportive of Cllr Jones’ position with some wishing for the traffic calming measures to remain and even be extended.  He felt there was no consensus remove the humps but hoped that a consensus could be achieved to improve the traffic calming measures.
Cllr Davies stated that, as a GYG Councillor, she did have issues in relation to GYG and she did want her thoughts to be considered alongside Pentyrch and Creigiau’s issues.
Cllr Harrison expressed concern that some of the issues at item 13 on the agenda were too personal and he objected to this.  
Cllr Thomas explained that CCC was the body responsible for Highways and what the PCC was trying to achieve was to approach the CCC with a consolidated voice.  He pointed out that the PCC did not have the authority to demand action and that he was concerned that if we presented a belligerent attitude that nothing would be achieved.  Cllr Thomas then moved on to Item 4 on the agenda despite the objections of Cllrs Jones and Harrison.
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Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 15th September 2008
Paragraph 84 would be amended to include the omission of Mr Walter’s reference to HGVs on Heol Goch going to the Quarry.  Clerk to amend
Cllr Jones asked that Paragraph 85 be amended to delete ‘wanted’ and insert ‘would like’.  Clerk to amend
Cllr Jones asked that Paragraph 87 be amended to delete ‘demanded’ and insert ‘would like’.  Clerk to amend
Paragraph 87 [72(8&9)] would be amended to add ‘area’ after the word ‘Pentyrch’.  Clerk to amend
The remainder of the minutes were accepted as a true record and signed 
106
Matters arising 
Paragraph 90

Cllr Priday queried whether the Clerk had yet received a contribution to the Link from the Village Hall.  He was advised that he had not and Cllr Priday undertook to chase this up.

Paragraph 95

Cllr Priday queried whether there had been any progress in relation to the planting of trees.  The Clerk advised him that he had contacted Treescene and given them the go-ahead and it was likely that the first trees would be planted in the winter.  

107
Minutes of the Museum Sub-committee meeting held on 6th October 2008 
The minutes were accepted as a true record and signed.  
108
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.  The Clerk advised the Chairman that he would be unable to attend the next meeting on Wednesday 3rd December 2008 as he would be on holiday.
109
Community Link
In the absence of the Chairman, Cllr Williams, Cllr Thomas reminded members that the closing date for entries for the next Community Link was 18th November 2008.  

110
Clerk’s Report
110.1
Rights of Way Improvement Plan (ROWIP)
The Clerk advised the meeting that he had received 2 copies of the report and they were available in the office. 
110.2 
Diversion of Footpath/Bridleway No.2 Capel Llanilltern
The Clerk advised the meeting of the situation.
110.3 
Church Village Bypass
The Clerk explained what he had received from RCT and that he now had the map of the proposed route available as a jpeg image, which could be emailed to any Councillors wishing to see it.  Cllr Jones requested a copy.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas queried whether the road from Creigiau up to Crown Hill would be closed during the construction and whether there would be a direct feed off the new by-pass down to Creigiau which had the potential to create another ‘rat-run’.  He asked the Clerk if he could check these issues with RCT and also advise Cllr Bowen of any outcome that may impact upon the Traffic Management issues for Creigiau. Clerk to arrange
110.4
The David Jenkins Heritage Initiative.
The Clerk advised members of the entries for the competition and agreed to arrange the judging for after half-term.  Clerk to arrange
110.5
Remembrance Day Service at 3pm on Sunday 9th November 2008
Councillors were reminded of the service and asked to attend.  
110.6
Railway Paths Ltd Footpath
The Clerk advised the meeting of the limited progress made.
110.7
Pentyrch Primary School
The Clerk explained the letter he had received from Nikki Ryall to Councillors and asked whether the Council were happy to support the initiative.  Cllr Jones said he did not agree as he had heard that a petition was circulating the village and that reference was made to a nursery, which would then be in competition with the nursery in the PVH.  It was therefore not clear what he was being asked to support.  The Clerk advised members that there was no reference to a nursery in the letter and that it was only about writing to Chris Jones, the CCC (Lifelong Learning & Schools Officer), to try to get CCC to replace the ‘portacabin’ style buildings being used as class-rooms.  Cllr Harrison agreed with Cllr Jones saying it should be the Governors writing to the PCC not a parent.  The Clerk stated that it was written on behalf of the parents and Governors and read out the contents of the emails in full.  There was a general discussion.

Cllr Priday proposed that the PCC should send a letter of support on behalf of Pentyrch Primary School, to CCC.  This was seconded by Cllr Rosser and was carried by a vote of 7 to 1.  Cllr Jones asked that his opposition was noted.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones asked whether the Council could have a copy of the Governor’s Report and the Clerk was asked to write to confirm that they were in the public domain and request a copy.  Clerk to arrange
110.8
Senior Youth Club at Creigiau Pavilion
The Clerk advised members of the request received from Dipti Judd to address the November meeting and the background to the issues.  It was agreed to invite Dipti Judd and possibly a member of CCC (Youth services) to address the next meeting at Gwaelod y Garth. Clerk to arrange
110.9
Combined Community Council Meeting
The Clerk explained the background to the combined meetings and advised the Councillors of the email he had received from the Clerk at St Fagans, who were responsible for arranging the next meeting.  He explained that the Clerk at St Fagans wanted to know whether any Council felt that another meeting was urgently needed and if so for what reason.  It was not felt that an urgent meeting needed to be arranged but the Clerk was advised to inform St Fagans about the potential impact the new by-pass at Church Village may have on the constituent Councils.  Clerk to arrange
110.10
Combined Meeting of Cardiff Community Council Clerks.
The Clerk advised members of the meeting he had had with other Clerks regarding the publication of the WAG document ‘Shared Community’ and it was agreed that CCC should be asked to provide an indication of the time scales for the recommendations to be implemented. Clerk to arrange
110.11
Ysgol Gwaelod y Garth Eco-Club
The members agreed to the request from GYG Primary School in respect of their Eco-Club and Cllr Priday suggested that the Community Maintenance Officers could assist the staff of the school in initially setting up their ‘base’ within the woods.  Clerk to arrange
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Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £5,974.65 and receipts of £48.31 were recorded for September 2008.
112
Planning Applications
There were 8 planning applications to consider:
a) 08/02165/W ~ No adverse comments
b) 08/02198/W ~ No adverse comments.  Cllr Thomas declared an interest 
c) 08/02223/W ~ No adverse comments

d) 08/02244/W ~ Cllr Rosser expressed concerns over converting an off-road parking area, into a games room, bearing in mind the house was on Main Road, opposite the Gwaelod Inn where on-road parking was at a premium.  The Clerk agreed to write to development Control expressing concerns over this aspect of the application.  Clerk to arrange
e) 08/02283/W ~ No adverse comments

f) 08/02220/W ~ No adverse comments

g) 08/02304/W ~ The Councillors wish to seek clarification of where the garage would be situated and how would access be achieved as this was not clear from the plans supplied. Clerk to arrange 
h) 08/02315/W ~ No adverse comments

Cllr Jones wished to know whether the considerations of the PCC had been taken into account in granting the planning permission to application number 08/01006/W.  The Clerk advised that he would contact Development Control and make the necessary enquiries.  Clerk to arrange
113
Correspondence

There were no issues raised with regard to any of the correspondence received.
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To consider and finalise the Traffic Management Issues for the Pentyrch Community Council

This topic provoked considerable discussion and a lively debate ensued.  There was a clear divergence of opinion on the best way to proceed.  Reference was made, during the discussion, to the analysis of the 53 views collated and circulated by the Clerk.  Reference was also made to the two additional views and also a further analysis supplied by Cllr Priday, which were included as an addendum to the Clerk’s Supplementary report.  A further addendum to the Clerk’s supplementary report was a telephone message received from Cllr Delme Bowen in which he proposed a site visit to include CCC officers, the two County Councillors and Community Councillors.  This had also been offered verbally earlier in the evening by Cllr Craig Williams.
The Chairman asked whether the first five points, illustrated by the Clerk in his analysis as having ‘common areas of agreement’, were a basis for a start for an agreed agenda.  There was much discussion around this point and an eventual agreement that these five issues were acceptable as a start.

The Chairman asked whether the next 13 issues which were specific isolated matters were also agreed.  Again, after much discussion, these issues were also agreed and would be added to the five points above. 

The remaining opinions were in conflict with each other and the Chairman recommended, as a way forward, that the option offered by Cllr Bowen and Williams be taken up.  Once again this provoked a lively debate.

Cllr Priday eventually proposed that the offer from Cllr Bowen to have a site meeting was accepted and that the issues coming out of the meeting would form the basis of an exhibition of possible alternatives to the current situation.  This was seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed by all Councillors.  Clerk to arrange
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To Consider the Financial Regulations Proposed for the Pentyrch Community Council

Owing to the pressure on the agenda it was agreed to defer this item to the November meeting.
116
To consider the written motion received from Cllr Jones dated 2nd October 2008.
Cllr Thomas made the point that there were two sections to Cllr Jones’ first written motion and they were not worded as a proposal but as a comment on the practices of Cardiff County Council. 
The first part related to CCC giving and publishing the reasons for all decisions.  There was some confusion among Councillors with regard to this as it was felt that decisions made by the Council and voted upon were included within the minutes.  Cllr Jones pointed out that the Chairman had refused to give him a reason for the Standing Orders Sub-committee decision to retain the existing agenda.  The Clerk pointed out that this was not the case and that Cllr Thomas had started to give an explanation, starting with ‘Police Matters’, but a ‘lively discussion had ensued’.  The Clerk pointed out that this was reported in the minutes at Paragraph 87, sub-paragraph 3,  where, when considering the accuracy of the minutes, Cllr Jones had asked that the word ‘demanded’ in the same paragraph was changed to ‘would like’.  The Clerk also pointed out that Cllr Jones had agreed the remainder of the minutes to be accurate.  

It was suggested that Cllr Jones withdraw the first part of the motion but after consideration he decided to continue.

The second aspect of this motion was that CCC publishes all minutes (unedited and uncorrected) within 3 days of a meeting.  The Chairman stated that it had been evident from the public session that one or more members of the Council had distributed some of their pre-read papers to members of the public.  He went on to advise members that it was entirely up to individuals what they did with the documents given to them but, he believed, that there were inherent problems in doing so.  Cllr Jones felt that it was important to get the minutes out into the Community in a more timely fashion and that the Council should be transparent and open in their dealings.  The Clerk pointed out that if the proposal was successful there would be no need, at subsequent meetings, to consider the minutes for accuracy, as the minutes would have already been in the public domain for a month.  If that was the case some of the issues present in the minutes considered at this meeting would not have been resolved or corrected.
The first part of this motion was proposed by Cllr Jones and seconded by Cllr Harrison.  There were 2 votes for and 7 votes against.  The proposal was defeated.  Cllrs Jones and Harrison asked that they be named as voting for the proposal.

The second part of this motion was proposed by Cllr Jones and seconded by Cllr Harrison.  There were 3 votes for and 5 votes against.  The proposal was defeated.  Cllrs Jones, Harrison and Pickard asked that they be named as voting for the proposal.
117
To consider the written motion received from Cllr Jones dated 5th October 2008.
The second motion proposed by Councillor Jones was that Councillors should be named in voting.  The Clerk pointed out to Cllr Jones that under Section 10 of the Standing Orders this already existed; although there was also a counterpoint under section 9 where 3 or more members could request a vote by signed ballot.  The usual practice was that, for simplicity’s sake, recording the number of votes for or against a motion usually sufficed but occasionally a member would ask to be named in a vote for or against a motion.  Other Councillors contributed to the discussion that followed.  After deliberation Cllr Jones decided to withdraw the motion, for the time being.
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To Consider Forward Planning

Owing to the pressure on the agenda it was agreed to defer this item to the November meeting.
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Councillor’s Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	24.9.08
	Sheila Dafis
	The traffic calming signs viz. ‘slow/araf’ on the road through Creigiau are barely readable and need re-painting
	Email to C2C on 24.9.08

	24.9.08
	Sheila Dafis
	Mr & Mrs Sedgebeer, of 4 Parc y Bryn, Creigiau, feel there should be more road signage, particularly a further ‘horses’ sign, where the road narrows going from Creigiau to Efail Isaf.  They say it is an ‘accident blackspot’
	Email to C2C on 24.9.08

	24.9.08
	Sheila

Dafis
	Mrs Phillips, 20 Castle Court was concerned about the extensions proposed to the scout hall fearing more parking problems.  She already has problems with people parking in front of her garage and that a ‘residents parking’ sign is obscured by an Ash Tree.
	Email to C2C as property is CCC owned

	1.10.08
	Sheila

Dafis
	There are a number of potholes on Cardiff Road, Creigiau, between Brummell Drive and Robins Hill corner on the west side of the road.
	Email to C2C 1.10.08

	1.10.08
	Sheila

Dafis
	There is a large pothole on Heol Pant y Gored, Creigiau as you come over the hump back bridge from Robin Hill and at the base of the hill some 100 yards before the telephone exchange there is a manhole cover with a pothole to the side of it.
	Email to C2C 1.10.08

	7.10.08
	Gill Rees
	The depression in the road at Heol y Bryn, Pentyrch adjacent to the Pentyrch Village Hall was treated last week but already there is evidence that the depression is returning and CCC should consider a longer term solution.
	Email to C2C 8.10.08

	8.10.08
	Gill Rees
	A bi-lingual sign in Gwaelod y Garth near the Old Drift Garage on Main Road is incorrect.  The sign says ‘Dim ci llanast’ which translates as ‘No Dogs Mess’.  The word ‘llanast’ is incorrect as it refers to mess as in ‘untidy’ and not to mess as in ‘excrement’.  The correct terminology should be ‘Dim baw ci’. 
	Email to C2C on 9.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	Footbridge to Taffs Well.  The repairs are complete, but:

the surface is still holding water and its been vandalised then repaired twice but now for 3rd time, one stone (the one behind the entry cap stone on LH side looking towards TW) has been kicked off and lies on the ground a few feet away. A Mr R A Carvill of 11 Llys Tripp originally wrote to me about this and advises that he took it to the recent Neighbourhood Watch Committee.
	Email to RCT 14.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	It would appear, from the amount and type of litter around the GYG end of the bridge that young people are hanging round here on around and under the end of the bridge – and have vandalised a stone on the refurbished bridge.  It seems as if access down the bank and, thence, under the bridge should be blocked or impeded by installation of fencing as is in place, albeit temporary on one half, at the Taffs Well side.  The current access to the underside of the bridge constitutes a dangerous hazard.
	Email to C2C 14.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	The following overgrowth, particularly in the form of buddleia, has lighting/security implications for the path between the footbridge and River Glade, GYG.  

1. Immediately on RH side facing GYG as one exits the bridge 
2. at various points on LH side adjacent to the garden fences such that light is not properly shed between the lamp posts 
3. At LH side exit to Riverglade, the buddleia on the ?common land just before the entrance to Banc yr Afon [opposite Furnace Hall bungalow] completely obscuring the view of the first lamp-post on the LH Riverglade corner. 
4. Can the owner of Furnace Hall bungalow please be asked to cut back the overgrowth over his fence onto Riverglade as the lamp-post is being obscured 
	Email to CCC (Footpaths) 14.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	The problems of the path from the footbridge to Main Road, GYG, is an old issue, and remains unresolved as regards the lighting aspects:

As previously reported, there are trees along both sides of this marked public footpath outside the fencing for the new estate and the industrial estate.  Some of them, particularly two sycamores behind nos. 9 and 10 now tower 20 feet plus over the back of those houses and therefore can’t be considered safe either in terms of undermining/branch fall etc OR their effect on restricting the effectiveness of the lamp posts.  Ditto some of the Leylandii. All of the above is particularly overgrown just before the junction with the new path into Ffordd yr Afon 
	Email to C2C 14.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	The street signs at either side of the entrance to the estate ‘Southglade leading to Riverglade, Miles Court, etc etc’ need to be cleaned up.  They’re a bit small to read anyway – and people are often surprised that they are apparently entering ‘Southglade’ rather than ‘Riverglade’ so need to be clean to be legible.
	CMO advised to deal with

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	Around the bus stop on Main Road, GYG near to the footpath that leads to the footbridge. 

The ‘Public footpath’ sign should be cleaned up to ensure it is visible and it would be even better if it were replaced with one that indicated that the footpath took one to Taffs Well train station

The ‘Construction Traffic’ [re bridge repair] sign should now be removed from the post on Main Road

Advertising sign [for DIY place opening] on nearby lamp post needs to be removed?

The sycamore tree behind the Bus stop need cutting back so that the ‘bus stop’ sign is visible
	Email to C2C 14.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	The Pentyrch Community Council notice board needs to be cleaned up as its difficult to read at points  The undergrowth around it, eg nettles need to be  cut back so that one can get near enough to read it.

The ‘cone store’ that has been created around it needs to be removed elsewhere.
	CMO advised to deal with

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	It is appreciated that not all paths can be lit – but this route really can and does take vehicle traffic away from the Main Road and around the school in Gwaelod y Garth when it is in a good (ie not muddy) and safe (ie cut back and lit) condition. It needs cutting back at its school lane entrance at the moment.  Is it possible to explore the scope for lighting, e.g. one light at entrance from School Lane and one at entrance to Riverglade?
	Email to CCC (Footpaths) 14.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	I’m still getting complaints about the dog mess on the field with numerous people saying they could, but won’t, name the locals who abuse it and complaining of people who deliberately drive there, because its an easy place to stop and let the dog out.  Locals seek more support; e.g. signs & bins that they can point to, etc.  One, VERY SMALL sign was put up half way along Heol y Nant about a year ago underneath the bold, red one saying ‘No golf’.  Its clearly insufficient.  At least three, bolder, signs are required at the entrances to the fields either end of Heol y Nant and by the bench that overlooks it that sits in the hedge gap on Main Road [with the bin by it].  If the Council can empty that bin, surely it can include a couple of dog-specific ones: the amount of dog muck is completely spoiling opportunities for local children to play football, run the school sports day there etc – and bonfire night celebrations are coming up.’
	Email to C2C 14.10.08

	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	The man who runs the burger van business [forgotten name] Complaints continue about his parking of vans on the field, along the lines of: 
· Obscuring/spoiling outlook 
· Restricting car parking – thence people using the field park along Heol y Nant – somewhat haphazardly and to the annoyance of the locals 
	Email to C2C 14.10.08


	14.10.08
	Lindsay Davies
	New complaint.  He has a German Shepherd dog which he keeps outside constantly and which, as a consequence, barks at everything that moves all day, and half the night: residents in Heol y Nant [never mind Heol Berry] are complaining that they can’t sleep for it.  Can he be made to house it properly/keep it in/shut it up?
	Email to C2C 14.10.08

	20.10.08
	Stuart Thomas
	The green bag collection for Creigiau should have been made on Wednesday 15th October.  It would seem that only half the village had their green bags taken and Parc y Felin, and most of the roads off Ffordd Dinefwr were omitted.  I have rung CCC ‘Cleaner Cardiff’, and I was told that they would be collected on Friday or at the weekend.  They still haven’t been collected.
	Email to C2C on 20.10.08


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.45 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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